
 

 

Premier Lesufi to meet the non-profit organisations this week 
 
12 May 2024 
 
Gauteng Premier Panyaza Lesufi today, May 12, 2024, met with Gauteng 
MECs for Social Development, Mbali Hlophe and Finance, Jacob 
Mamabolo to discuss the status of the Non-Profit Organisation's (NPO) 
process of payment of compliant and successful NPOs for the 2024/25 
Financial Year.  
 
The MECs reported that the new rigorous and centralised process has 
been concluded. Successful and complying NPOs will start getting paid 
from Monday, 13 May 2024.  
 
Payment will only be provided to those who comply with the Public 
Finance Management Act (PFMA), in keeping with the Gauteng 
Provincial Government’s commitment to clean governance.  
 
Premier Lesufi will tomorrow meet with representatives from various NPO 
sectors, and on Tuesday he will convene a general meeting of all NPOs 
to discuss sectoral matters and provide needed clarification. The 
Gauteng Department of Social Development will communicate the details 
of the meetings. 
 
-ENDS- 
  
Issued by the Gauteng Provincial Government 
  
For media enquiries contact Sizwe Pamla, Spokesperson for Gauteng 
Premier, Panyaza Lesufi on 0609756794 or on 
sizwe.pamla@gauteng.gov.za 
 
For media releases, speeches and news visit www.gauteng.gov.za   
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